Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association

Annual General Meeting

Saturday 19th January 2013

King Edward VI School, Bury St.Edmunds
Meeting Minutes 
Present: Mark Wyer (Chair), Keely Bunton, Tony Wilkins, Paul Barry, Joanne Newstead, Colin Newstead, Mandy Burchett, Neil Pears, Tim Butler, Dave Copland, Stephanie Wyer, Kevin Bunton (12 Members present representing 7 clubs)
1. Apologises – Steve Grimwood, Pete Whelan, Sara Flatt, Ian Poole, David Rutter and David Triggs. 
2. Minutes from the previous AGM – The minutes of the 2012 meeting were approved as a correct record. 
3. Matters arising from minutes – 
· A new system has been put in place for Officials and Volunteers to claim expenses, they are sent to Paul Rippon to check and send on for payment.
· The Committee have looked into advanced entry but it does not save the league coordinators any work so is not suitable right now, but is a possible for the future.
· The Facebook page has been created and is doing well.
· The Under 14’s Prize list was made more balanced for this season. 
4. Chairman’s Report – Mark Wyer started by thanking West Suffolk Wheelers for today’s event despite the weather and continued to thank all of the officials and league helpers for the smooth running of this league. He further thanked Steve Grimwood for his work in putting on a very successful European Championships and National Trophy round in Ipswich which were supported by lots of local volunteers despite the bad weather on the Sunday. The increased number of Under 12’s is great and hopefully they will move up through the league. As usual more officials and volunteers are needed despite more people helping this season. Finally Mark reminded us that this would be his last AGM due to other cycling and coaching commitments, he thanked the committee members for their support however he will still organise his event and commissaire when possible. 
5. Treasurers Report – Neil Pears presented the financial statement for 2011-2012 (September) which is when our financial year ends and reported a surplus of £2577.94.  
6. League Co-ordinator Report – Tim reported back about the increased numbers especially in the under 12 category with the highest number of riders, 289, being at the Graftham event. The league has covered it’s costs from membership fees as well as paying out around £1000 on a full set of numbers. The money coming in covered this large outlay. The new Vets 45+ split has worked well to even out the numbers in the two senior events and at only one race has one person been turned away. Finally Tim was happy to report the increased numbers in Youth and Under 12 riders. 
7. Election of Officials – 
Chairperson - Ian Poole, nominated by Mark Wyer, Seconded by Tony Wilkins
Secretary – Keely Bunton, nominated by Mark Wyer, Seconded by Mandy Burchett 
Treasurer – Neil Pears, nominated by Tony Wilkins, Seconded by Mark Wyer
League Co-ordinator – Tim Butler, nominated by Mandy Burchett, Seconded by Stephanie Wyer
Webmaster – Dave Copland, nominated by Mandy Burchett, Seconded by Neil Pears
Events Co-ordinator – TBC
Commissaire Co-ordinator – Pete Whelan, nominated by Mark Wyer, Seconded by Neil Pears
Coaching Co-ordinator – To Be Found
Press Secretary – TBC
Rider Representatives – Mandy Burchett, Tony Wilkins, Paul Rippon, Steve Grimwood, Block proposal by Mark Wyer, seconded by Stephanie Wyer and approved. 
All of the above nominated people were duly elected.

Team Managers will be non-committee position and agreed when needed.

A Regional Board Rep. will be decided at the next committee meeting.
8. Proposals – The following proposals were put to the AGM and AGREED;
Proposal by the Committee – a) Firstly to split the Under 12’s into two races, Under 12’s and Under 10’s due to the large numbers and to give them a better race. 

b) Secondly for  new race timetable to accommodate this, also to allow the Vets/Women to warm-up on the rest of the course and meaning the course only has to be changed once. Proposed times below:
U10s                             10:45

U12s                             11:00

Vets/Women                 11:45

Youth                            12:45

Sen/Elite Vets/Juns      13:45
9. League Open Forum
· David Rutter was unable to make the meeting but Mark Wyer mentioned his suggestion of creating a Summer Cyclo-Cross league.   It was agreed that the region did not have enough organisers and officials to pursue this idea in the near future.
· Dave Copland put forward that because of the low attendance at this AGM that next year’s AGM could be combined with the Prize Presentation/Team Championships, however a good venue would need to be found with the space to accommodate this. 
· Tony Wilkins gave a vote for thanks to Mark Wyer for the time and work he has put in as Chairperson. 

The Chair thanked everyone for attending. 

The meeting closed at 4.20pm. 

